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.The monthly meeting of the Aberporth Community Council was held on Tuesday 12th January 2021 at 6:30pm, in the absence of the Chair Cllr Aled Thomas, Vice-Chair, presided.   Due to Covid-19 pandemic regulations the meeting was held electronically. 
Present: Cllr Robin Young, Cllr Sue Lewis, Cllr Gethin Davies, Cllr Zoe Storer, Cllr Samuel Trevor, Cllr Nicola Jennings, Cllr Jackie Brown and Vanessa Owens (Clerk)
(2)

Mr Richard Jennings, Chairman of Aberporth Village Hall Management Committee, provided a presentation on the project to provide a new hall building.  He provided the Council with details of the project, grant applications and required match funding. The funds to revamp the building will be raised by grants, loan supported by the income from the car parks and fundraising activities. He advised if all proceeds well with the funding applications they should hear back by early May with a view to starting the work in September.
Cllr Sam Trevor enquired about any plans for Canolfan Dyffryn.  Mr Jennings advised that this would continue to provide fitness activities and explained that up until covid both premises were self-funding from their own individual incomes.

Cllr Sue Lewis advised the hall would be looking at post covid funding to support disadvantaged communities.

Cllr Aled Thomas thanked Mr Jennings for the information and the Council were supportive of him returning in the summer to provide a further update. 
1. Apologies/Personal matters 
Ymddiheuriadau/Materion Personol

(3)

Apologies were received from Cllr Anne MCCreary,  Cllr Lorraine Corfield and Cllr Dave Addison
2.  To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in items of business listed below

Datgelu diddordeb personol ac ariannol dan eitemau busnes sydd wedi eu rhestru isod
3. Confirmation and signing of previous minutes

Cadarnhau a llofnodi cofnodion y cyfarfod diwethaf

(4)

Cllr Jackie Brown proposed that he minutes of the December meeting be accepted as correct; this was seconded by Cllr Robin Young and approved unanimously.
4. Financial business

(5)
Items agreed for payment: 
£18.27
Swallow Office
£37.00
IPC Services
£150.00 S Stanfield

£79.20 Cliand computers

£180.00 DD Thomas

Cllr Zoe Storer proposed that these be accepted for payment; this was seconded by Cllr Jackie Brown and approved unanimously.
£250 St Cynwyls

£250 St Davids

£250 MC Blaenannerch

£250 Hen Gapel

Cllr Jackie Brown proposed that the grants to the Churches and chapels be accepted for payment; this was seconded by Cllr Gethin Davies and approved unanimously.

5. Notified Business  
Busnes a rag-hysbyswydir
(6)

Covid 19;  Wales is now in a level 4 lockdown with residents being asked to stay home, our schools closed with online learning until 18th at present  and vulnerable people being asked to shield again.  Need to be aware of our neighbours and supportive of our community restrictions.
https://gov.wales/alert-level-4-guide
(7)

Cllr Robin Young provided a report regarding funding of grass cutting and village hall land maintenance and had calculated it to total 16% of the Councils precept.  He asked the Council if this was a fair use of public funds and questioned the symbiotic relationship between the Council and the Village Hall Management Committee.  He was in  
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Support of the village hall and recognised it was integral to community life hall but he noted the risk of divided debate with the code of conduct and its requirement to declare interests due to the number of Councillors sitting on the village hall management committee.  He suggested that the partnership be renegotiated to provide a clear and moral written agreement rather than relying on historical precedent.
Cllr Jackie Brown advised that the land belongs to the community and is held in trust by the village hall.
Cllr Sue Lewis noted that the land was open to the public and previously the community council had provided a grant to the village hall towards the grass maintenance.  It had been mutually agreed to change to the community council having control over the grass maintenance in order to have more control over the tendering process.  

Cllr Samuel Trever noted that until he became a Councillor he didn’t fully understand the difference of council and hall. 

The Clerk provided information that she had prepared for the discussion: One Voice Wales advises that the community council has powers to pay for management of recreation grounds, public walks, pleasure grounds and open spaces.

An article in this months Society of Local Council Clerks magazine regarding the value of our village and community halls advises that under section 19 of the LGA 1976 as the Council powers to give financial assistance for work on village halls or in support of their running expenses.

In discussions with One Voice Wales regarding the code of conduct and the number of Councillors unable to vote on matters concerning the village hall it was suggested to produce a community plan with a 3 year financial budget.  Input from the plan can include other interested parties such as village hall, local business, and local organisations.  
The Clerk suggested that the community welcome audit committee is due to meet in time for Easter and this could be used as a platform for establishing this community plan.  The plan can include a partnership working document for the community council and village hall which can establish responsibilities and funding priorities moving forward.

Cllr Sam Trevor felt this was a really good idea and will give much more transparency.

Cllr Robin Young expressed that he is not looking to withdraw funding to the village hall but would like to see a review on how we are doing it.  He felt that widening the discussion table could further complicate things when the council needs to simplify things.  He doesn’t see why the community council should have to oversee the grass maintenance,
Cllr Sue Lewis noted the previous discussions around place plans and that the recommendations form One Voice Wales makes sense.  She proposed that the community council proceed with producing a 3 year community plan. The proposal was seconded by Cllr Sam Trevor and approved unanimously.
(8)

Cllr Aled Thomas provided a report on the Safe Route to School at Blaenporth; he advised that the grass was encroaching onto the path and proposed that the Council undertakes the necessary work to re-establish the path to its original width.  Cllr Jackie Brown proposed that Cllr Aled Thomas get some quoted for the work and this was seconded by Cllr Gethin Davies.

Cllr Aled Thomas and Cllr Gethin Davies had met with the owners at Glaneirw regarding their plans for their land. Cllr Davies reported that he landowners would like to see a public pavement outside of their land rather than the current footpath but are happy for this work to be done. He advised that Blaenporth has been included in consultation for creating a joined up walkway/cycle path.
Ceredigion County Council Planning Department has asked that the hedges at the top entrance to Glaneirw be removed to create a visibility display, this will provide a verge.

(9)

Cllr Sue Lewis raised the issue of cracks in the Safe Route to School in Aberporth. Cllr Gethin Davies has spoken to Ceredigion County Council regarding this. 
(10)

In her absence Cllr Anne McCreary provided a report regarding hedge cutting from Canolfan Dyffryn along the Safe Route to School.  She advised that work has been completed; a request had been made for some hedge cutting work to be undertaken from the centre down to the path, to the grass bank and removal of shrubs.  There has been confusion between the contractor and which committee has requested/authorised what work.  The village hall committee covered the cost of some of the work but there is an outstanding invoice of £500 for work that was requested but the village hall did not approve. 
Cllr Gethin Davies noted that the last time this work was done was7 years ago so should not need doing again if it is now kept on top of as part of the grass maintenance contract. 
Cllr Zoe Storer confirmed that it is £500 in dispute

Clerk advised that this comes back on contracts not being given properly.
Cllr Zoe Storer agreed with the Clerk and advised that as a result of this she has just rewritten the village hall regulations and nothing can be done unless a proper contract is issued.
Cllr Aled Thomas proposed that the Council contact the village hall and ask that the bill is split between the two organisations.  Cllr Jackie Brown seconded this and it was approved unanimously.
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(11)

The Clerk provided an update regarding the Buttercup Fund: this charity was originally established under the community council.  The Clerk has received all the accounting paperwork back from the Treasurer who is unable to continue.  The Clerk is now registered as the sole trustee for the charity. Need to organise a public meeting to establish a new committee.

6. Reports

Addroddiadau

Clerks Report/Adroddiad y Clerc
(12)

Application has been made to Ceredigion County Council for the playground grant; waiting to hear after closing date and will be dependent on how many applications have been received
(13)

The Clerk has been advised by the chosen grass contractor that they do not wish to go ahead with the contract and it will be necessary to revisit the tenders and approve a different contractor; this will affect the annual budget.

Cllr Aled Thomas asked why it had taken so long to let the contractor know that they had been approved.  The Clerk responded that it had been necessary to draft a new contract which was only approved at the December meeting.  She accepted that a holding email may have been necessary in the interim period.
Cllr Sam Trevor proposed that the grass maintenance go back out to tender. 

Cllr Gethin Davies requested that they need to speak to Cllr Dave Addison, that contractors are clear what is required from them. 
Cllr Sam Trevor agreed that there is a need to improve the tendering process with better information rather than just a price.

Cllr Aled Thomas seconded the proposal to go back out to tender; this was approved unanimously.
(14)
The Clerk had spoken with Welsh Water regarding the rats and requested that they investigate the system and treat if necessary.  Welsh Water advised that without the local authority first investigating and confirming the rats they are unable to undertake the work.  They asked that the residents report incidents to the local authority and to them individually so they have a record.
(15)

Notices received from Ceredigon Electoral Services regarding the vacancy.
County Councillor Report/Adroddiad y Cynghorwr y Sir
(16)

Cllr Gethin Davies provided a written report.
Cllr Jackie Brown responded to complaints from residents about the bin collection service over the Christmas period  and felt that the local authority have done a great job during this difficult time and that we have only been let down once in the year.
Chairmans Report/Adroddiad y Cadeirydd
(17)

Cllr Anne McCreary provided a written report.
Committee Representative Reports/Adroddiadau Cynrychioliadol y Pwyllgor
Planning/Cynllunio  
(18)

Observations of the planning committee were noted.

A200914 - Crosslyn Garage, Blaenannerch, Cardigan. SA43 1SN
In support of this business proposals

A201059 - Land Off Ffordd Newydd Aberporth, Cardigan, Cardigan, SA43 2EW
This is an extension of an approved planning application

Cllr Jackie Brown has noted an application A200969 on Heol y Graig which has not been included on the planning agenda

Finance/Cyllido 

(19)

Insurance renewal received – have requested revised quote to include additional assets
(20)

Information received from Wales Audit office 3 year audit cycle
Footpaths & Maintenance/Llwybrau Troed a Chynnal a Chadw
(21)

Cllr Anne McCreary has been organising information panels for the poetry trail project.
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Highways/Priffyrdd

(22)

Cllr Gethin Davies has reported some patches of surface break up due to water and frost.
(23)

Clerk had received a request from Ceredigion Speech and language for permission to install playground sign communication boards; this was approved. 
(24)

Cllr Aled Thomas informed the meeting that he has spoken to the clerk regarding cleaning the bus shelters and reinforced that with covid it is important to ensure they are clean. Cllr Gethin Davies advised that he has discussed this with Ceredigion County Council. 
Emergency Plan Committee/Pwyllgor Cynllun Argyfwng

Procedures Review Committee/Pwyllgor Adoygu Trefn

Community Welcome Audit/Archwiliad Croeso Cymuned
(25)

Organise meeting
Tidy Towns/Trefi Taclus 
(26)

Have spoken with Richard Thomas at Keep Wales Tidy and unfortunately he is off work sick at the moment and it will be about 6 weeks before he is able to complete the flower bed,  The Clerk advised that plants received are not in a very good condition.  Cllr Jackie Brown felt they were outdoor shrubs and would in the majority be okay.
Outside Bodies Representative Reports/Adroddiadau Cynrychioliadol Cyrff Allanol

Beaches/ Traethau
(27)

Cllr Gethin Davies advised that he has arranged with the local authority to remove washed up animals off the beach. A lot of debris has washed up with the high winds.
(28)

Cllr Sam Trevor advised that he will now be attending the Ceredigon water safety forum.
The Clerk asked if he could request cliff path safety signs for dog owners after another dog recently went over and the coast guard having to attend to recover the animal in rough weather.
Cllr Jacki Brown advised Cllr Trevor that she has previously raised this at a partnership meeting.
Correspondence/Gohectbiaeth
(29)

SLCC magazine
Email: 
Grant request from CAB
Grant request from Wales Ambulance Service
Seasons greeting from Police and Crime Commissioner
Police & Crime Commissioner Public Consultation

Counter terrorism newsletter
Seasons greetings from Wales & West Housing

Hywel Dda November newsletter

Information from Cylch yr Iaith 
Welsh Government – Keep Wales Safe Campaign
Ceredigion County Council:

Covid Welsh Terminology document

Play: Alert Level 4
Waste collection procedures over festive period
OVW:

Covid 19 Vaccine Scam Emails; NHS Social Care & frontline workers Day 5th July 2021; Your town your future; Postponement of local government bye-elections; Welsh Gov fixed term and secondment opportunities; January remote training sessions; countryside code review; coronavirus updates; save a life Cymru; Public consultation on the strategy for an ageing society, survey aimed at older carers in Wales; update on launch of UPWP2; Volunteering recovery grant; Future Wales the National plan 2040
Correspondence was noted
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7. Review Diary 
Adolygu Dyddiadur

(30)

Grants on agenda for February meeting
8. Date of next meeting 
Dyddiad y Cyfarfod Nesaf

(31)

Date of next meeting is 9th February 2021 at 6:30pm

(32)

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8:35pm
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